AGENDA STONEVILLE TOWN COUNCIL

October 3, 2023

7:00 PM - Regular Meeting Council Chamber at 101 Smith St Call to Order – Mayor Galvan Pledge of Allegiance & Invocation

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

1. Regular Meeting – September 5 2023

APPROVAL OF OCTOBER 3, 2023 AGENDA

NEW BUSINESS

- Consideration to apply for Piedmont Triad Regional Council Grant for Electric Vehicle Charging Stations – Town Administrator Webster
- 2. Consideration to approve Mosca Design and Duke Energy installing Christmas lights Town Administrator Webster
- 3. Consideration to approve Duke Energy Easements Town Administrator Webster
- 4. Consideration to purchase laptop computers for Police Department-Town Administrator Webster
- 5. Consideration to approve quotes for new flooring in the Council Chamber Town Administrator Webster
- 6. Consideration to appoint Tammy Evans to the Planning Board/Board of Adjustments as an Inside Alternate Member Town Administrator Webster
- 7. Consideration to approve Ordinance O-2023-02 to Amend Chapter 51 (Utility Use) of the Code of Ordinances of the Town of Stoneville to Add a New Section 51.27 and to Amend Section 51.47 Requiring Applicants for Water and Sewer Service Outside the Corporate Limits of the Town to Petition for Voluntary Annexation Town Attorney Eugene Russell
- 8. Consideration to approve Resolution R-2023-10 Authorizing Donation of Personal Property to Non-Profit Organization (Fire Department extrication equipment) Town Administrator Webster
- 9. Consideration to approve Resolution R-2023-11 Authorizing the Disposition of Town Property (Radios no longer being used by the Fire Department) Town Administrator Webster

OLD BUSINESS

None

PUBLIC COMMENTS

DEPARTMENTAL REPORTS

- 1. Fire Chief Joel Freeman
- 2. Police Chief Frank Moore
- 3. Parks & Recreation Director Dillon Brown
- 4. Public Works Town Administrator Webster

TOWN ADMINISTRATOR REPORT

- 1. Public Works Building
- 2. Downtown Parking
- 3. Update on fencing repair on Main Street (Hwy 770)

OCTOBER EVENTS

Calendar in packet showing all events

Next Council Meeting – November 14, 2023, at 7:00pm

Closing remarks by Mayor Galvan

Closed Session pursuant to NCGS 143-318.11(a) (3) to consult with the Town Attorney and (6) Personnel

ADJOURN

- (a) Permitted Purposes. It is the policy of this State that closed sessions shall be held only when required to permit a public body to act in the public interest as permitted in this section. A public body may hold a closed session and exclude the public only when a closed session is required:
- (1) To prevent the disclosure of information that is privileged or confidential pursuant to the law of this State or of the United States, or not considered a public record within the meaning of Chapter 132 of the General Statutes.
- (2) To prevent the premature disclosure of an honorary degree, scholarship, prize, or similar award.
- (3) To consult with an attorney employed or retained by the public body in order to preserve the attorney-client privilege between the attorney and the public body, which privilege is hereby acknowledged. General policy matters may not be discussed in a closed session and nothing herein shall be construed to permit a public body to close a meeting that otherwise would be open merely because an attorney employed or retained by the public body is a participant. The public body may consider and give instructions to an attorney concerning the handling or settlement of a claim, judicial action, mediation, arbitration, or administrative procedure. If the public body has approved or considered a settlement, other than a malpractice settlement by or on behalf of a hospital, in closed session, the terms of that settlement shall be reported to the public body and entered into its minutes as soon as possible within a reasonable time after the settlement is concluded.
- (4) To discuss matters relating to the location or expansion of industries or other businesses in the area served by the public body, including agreement on a tentative list of economic development incentives that may be offered by the public body in negotiations, or to discuss matters relating to military installation closure or realignment. Any action approving the signing of an economic development contract or commitment, or the action authorizing the payment of economic development expenditures, shall be taken in an open session.
- (5) To establish, or to instruct the public body's staff or negotiating agents concerning the position to be taken by or on behalf of the public body in negotiating (i) the price and other material terms of a contract or proposed contract for the acquisition of real property by purchase, option, exchange, or lease; or (ii) the amount of compensation and other material terms of an employment contract or proposed employment contract.
- (6) To consider the qualifications, competence, performance, character, fitness, conditions of appointment, or conditions of initial employment of an individual public officer or employee or prospective public officer or employee; or to hear or investigate a complaint, charge, or grievance by or against an individual public officer or employee. General personnel policy issues may not be considered in a closed session. A public body may not consider the qualifications, competence, performance, character, fitness, appointment, or removal of a member of the public body or another body and may not consider or fill a vacancy among its own membership except in an open meeting. Final action making an appointment or discharge or removal by a public body having final authority for the appointment or discharge or removal shall be taken in an open meeting.
- (7) To plan, conduct, or hear reports concerning investigations of alleged criminal misconduct.
- (8) To formulate plans by a local board of education relating to emergency response to incidents of school violence or to formulate and adopt the school safety components of school improvement plans by a local board of education or a school improvement team.
- (9) To discuss and take action regarding plans to protect public safety as it relates to existing or potential terrorist activity and to receive briefings by staff members, legal counsel, or law enforcement or emergency service officials concerning actions taken or to be taken to respond to such activity.
- (10) To view a recording released pursuant to G.S. 132-1.4A. (b) Repealed by Session Laws 1991, c. 694, s. 4. (c) Calling a Closed Session. A public body may hold a closed session only upon a motion duly made and adopted at an open meeting. Every motion to close a meeting shall cite one or more of the permissible purposes listed in subsection (a) of this section. A motion based on subdivision (a)(1) of this section shall also state the name or citation of the law that renders the information to be discussed privileged or confidential. A motion based on subdivision (a)(3) of this section shall identify the parties in each existing lawsuit concerning which the public body expects to receive advice during the closed session.
- (d) Repealed by Session Laws 1993 (Reg. Sess., 1994), c. 570, s. 2. (1979, c. 655, s. 1; 1981, c. 831; 1985 (Reg. Sess., 1986), c. 932, s. 5; 1991, c. 694, ss. 3, 4; 1993 (Reg. Sess., 1994), c. 570, s. 2; 1995, c. 509, s. 84; 1997-222, s. 2; 1997-290, s. 2; 2001-500, s. 2; 2003-180, s. 2; 2013-360, s. 8.41(b); 2014-79, s. 9(a); 2016-88, s. 3.)

Stoneville Town Council Regular Meeting Minutes September 5, 2023 7:00 PM - Council Chamber

Regular Meeting

Present were Mayor Kathy Stanley-Galvan, Councilmen Johnny Farmer, Curtis Bennett, and Chuck Hundley. Councilman Henry Thornton participated remotely. Councilman Jerry Smith was absent without notice. Also present were Town Administrator Perry Webster, Finance Officer Shannon Tucker, Town Clerk Deleia Hutcherson, Fire Chief Joel Freeman, Police Chief Frank Moore, Parks and Recreation Director Dillon Brown, and Town Attorney Eugene Russell.

Welcome: Mayor Galvan welcomed the assembly and called the meeting to order after the Pledge of Allegiance and Invocation.

Minutes: Mayor Galvan asked for a motion to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes from August 1, 2023. Councilman Hundley made the motion to approve the minutes. Councilman Farmer seconded. Motion carried.

Agenda: Mayor Galvan asked for a motion to approve the September 5, 2023, Agenda with the addition of item 14 – Consideration to accept a donation from a W. Matthews St. resident and to remove Closed Session from the Agenda. Councilman Farmer made the motion to approve the Agenda with changes stated by Mayor Galvan. Councilman Bennett seconded. Motion carried.

New Business:

- 1. Introduction of 2023-2024 Youth Council Sherry Hancock spoke and advised this is the biggest year so far for Youth Council. She introduced each member and stated they would lose half their members next year due to eight seniors on the Council that would be graduating. Mayor Galvan thanked all the members for what they do and also thanked Sherry for working with the Youth Council and leading this program.
- Proclamation in recognition of Constitution Week Mayor Galvan read the Proclamation. Councilman Farmer made the motion to accept this Proclamation. Councilman Bennett seconded. Motion carried. Copy incorporated into minutes.
- 3. Consideration to approve Resolution R-2023-07 for the Water System Improvements Project and Resolution R-2023-08 for the Stoneville Wastewater Asset Inventory and Assessment Project Bill Lester spoke and explained each Resolution. He advised both Resolutions were for projects and applications that would be submitted for grants at 100% funding. The Resolutions have been updated to expand on our critical areas that need improvements with regards to water and wastewater and could possibly improve our opportunities for funding moving forward. Councilman Hundley made the motion to adopt Resolution R-2023-07 and R-2023-08. Councilman Farmer seconded. Motion carried. Copies incorporated into minutes.
- 4. Consideration to approve dates, times, and entry fees for the Christmas Tree Lighting and Parade Town Administrator Webster presented proposed dates and times for the Christmas Tree Lighting and Christmas Parade. The Tree Lighting would be Dec. 1st at 6:15PM and the Christmas Parade would be Dec. 2nd at 6:00PM. The staging and beginning of Parade would be at Stoneville Memorial Park and the route would be Price St, right on Glenn St, left on Business 220, continuing through town on Henry St, and ending at Thomas St. The Parade entry fees would be \$10.00 for golf carts and \$25.00 for floats and vehicles. Councilman Farmer made the motion to approve as presented by staff. Councilman Hundley

- seconded. Motion carried.
- 5. Consideration for Downtown Christmas decorating and other Christmas festivities Jodi Lester spoke on various Christmas activities and events being planned to make the Town of Stoneville a place where people want to come and visit and experience a small downtown Christmas. Various items were discussed such as a Jingle Mingle, decorated areas for photo opportunities, Pancakes and Pajamas with Santa, Letters to Santa, and decorating competitions for merchants and residents. Activities and events are still in the planning stages and further detail will be sent out once finalized. Councilman Farmer asked that something also be planned for Halloween encouraging people to get involved. The ideas were well received by the Council and they thanked Mrs. Lester for all she is doing.
- 6. Recognize and award first responders for the structure life save on July 1, 2023 Fire Chief Joel Freeman and Fire Marshal Melissa Joyce recognized all that assisted with this life save and presented awards. Awards were presented to Brian Slaughter, Craig Roberson, Roy Stewart, Christopher Hall, Brandon Rivera, and Mike Mitchell.
- 7. Consideration to repair fence on W. Main Street (Hwy 770) Town Administrator Webster provided three quotes to repair the fence on W. Main Street and suggested we move forward with Piedmont Fence that provided the lowest quote of \$3,859.00. Councilman Farmer made the motion to instruct the Town Administrator to have the fence repaired on W. Main Street. Councilman Bennett suggested they consider a wooden painted fence that would be more eye appealing and less expensive. Councilman Farmer discussed the cost involved to maintain a wooden fence versus the type of fencing currently in place. The discussion ended and Mayor Galvan advised there was a motion on the floor by Councilman Farmer. Councilman Hundley seconded. Councilmen Farmer, Hundley, and Thornton were in favor of motion. Councilman Bennett opposed. Motion carried by majority with three yes votes and one no.
- 8. Consideration to apply for Purina Grant to develop property behind Town Hall Town Administrator Webster advised there was an opportunity to apply for a Grant with Purina that could possibly assist us with developing the property behind Town Hall. Mr. Webster advised there is a possibility they would agree to fund the costs associated with clearing, grading, and seeding the property. There was back and forth discussion amongst the Council on possible stipulations by Purina where the funds have to be used towards pet related items such as fencing, play areas, and water stations. Mayor Galvan stated when they spoke with them that they seemed open to assisting with different phases and seemed open to a grant for grading and clearing the property. There was also discussion on opportunities to acquire funding from other area businesses. Councilman Bennett expressed his discouragement and frustration on the state of the property. He advised we had a drawing that was presented to us approximately six months ago with a plan for the property. He stated we discussed last month about clearing and seeding the property and it still hasn't happened. He stated the Council had asked Mr. Webster to provide new quotes for clearing, grading, and seeding the entire property. Mr. Webster advised he was unable to get revised quotes until Bill Lester completed the grading and landscaping plan. Councilman Bennett questioned how long that took as we had been waiting at least a month or longer to move forward. He brought up that we spent two to three thousand dollars a year or so ago and trees have grown back. He stated he is tired of discussing it and people in town are wondering what we are doing. Councilman Farmer suggested we have Mr. Webster obtain an estimate on what it would cost to clear it down to the dirt and seed it. Mr. Webster stated that we run the risk of creating a drain issue if we don't wait on the plan from our engineer. Councilman Bennett advised they asked him to get this plan last month and Mr.

September 5 2023 Page 3

Webster explained it takes time and Mr. Lester is working on it. Councilman Hundley said he doesn't think there is any issue applying for the grant as we don't have to accept but we want to understand the parameters before applying. Councilman Hundley made the motion to apply for the grant. Councilman Bennett seconded. Councilman Farmer said he didn't have an issue applying but wanted to know what we are applying for as we don't know what we want to do yet. Councilman Hundley said it might be like the McMichael grant where you don't have to specify when you are applying what you plan on doing with the funds. Mayor Galvan stated again that the person they met with was on board with clearing and sowing grass. Councilman Hundley made the motion to apply for the grant with Purina. Councilman Bennett seconded. Motion carried.

- 9. Consideration for the use or non-use of the Fidelity Bank Parking Lot Town Administrator Webster advised Council of requests received from citizens to use the bank parking lot for yard sales and other events as they used it in the past when it belonged to Fidelity. He asked if the Council would want to allow such events and if so, how would it be monitored. There was much discussion around this topic and a number of suggestions provided by various Council members such as special use permits. It was finally decided that it would be in the best interest of the Town to allow this property to be used for public parking only. Yard sales and other events will not be allowed due to liability issues and all vehicle activity will remain as is. Mayor Galvan did ask that bank parking signs be removed and replaced with new public parking signs.
- 10. Consideration to install speed bumps in The Drug Store alleyway and on Clark St. Town Administrator Webster advised of complaints from citizens about speeding in the Drug Store alleyway and on Clark St. He advised the alleyway previously had speed bumps but they were removed years ago when they resurfaced the street. Mr. Webster recommended the Town purchase two speed bumps for the alleyway and one for Clark St. Councilman Farmer made the motion to install speed bumps in the Drug Store alleyway and one on Clark St. Councilman Bennett questioned if two speed bumps were necessary in the alleyway. After further discussion, it was decided two were necessary. Mayor Galvan stated motion was on floor by Councilman Farmer. Councilman Bennett seconded. Motion carried.
- 11. Consideration to approve monthly rent increase at Main Street storage Town Administrator Webster advised the Council of a monthly rate increase of \$50.00 per month to store items and equipment that was previously stored by Public Works in their previous building that was demolished. The total cost per month would now be \$160.00 versus \$110.00. The contract is on a month-to-month basis. Councilman Farmer asked about equipment still being stored in the empty lot where the previous Public Works building was located. He advised we should continue to clean this area and if this equipment belongs to someone other than the town, it needs to be removed. Councilman Farmer made a motion to approve the Main Street storage increase. Councilman Hundley seconded. Motion carried.
- 12. Consideration to revise 2024 regular meeting dates for September and October Town Administrator Webster advised the County had contacted us and advised the On the Road Commissioners Meeting would be in Stoneville on September 3, 2024, which would be our normal meeting night. Councilman Farmer made a motion to change the September 2024 date but allow the October 2024 date to remain the same. Councilman Thornton seconded. Motion carried.
- 13. **Budget Amendment for PD Body Camera Grant** Finance Officer Shannon Tucker presented the Budget Amendment. Councilman Farmer made motion to approve the Budget Amendment accepting the PD Body Camera Grant. Councilman Hundley seconded. Motion Carried. Copy incorporated into minutes.

14. Consideration to accept a donation from a W. Matthews St. resident - Administrator Webster advised of a resident that contacted him about donating some excess asphalt he will have left over when he paves his driveway. He would like to donate this asphalt to repair some potholes on W. Matthews St. Councilman Farmer made a motion to accept the donation from a W. Matthews St. citizen as long as it meets all the legal requirements as indicated by the Town Attorney. Councilman Bennett seconded. Motion carried.

Old Business:

- 1. Consideration to allow or not allow smoking in Stoneville Memorial Park Administrator Webster advised he had talked with other area towns and cities. Three of them allow smoking in their parks and two do not allow smoking. He suggested we continue to allow smoking in our Stoneville Memorial Park but only in designated areas to keep stands, dugouts, and the ballfield smoke free. Councilman Hundley made the motion to allow smoking in designated areas at Stoneville Memorial Park. Councilman Bennett seconded. Councilman Farmer asked for discussion. He advised he would go along with the majority but didn't agree. He is concerned due to health issues such as cancer and also the health concerns surrounding second hand smoke. He feels we should be setting a healthier example for kids and is opposed. Councilman Hundley commented on how Stoneville is a tobacco town and pointed out the tobacco leaf that appears on our Town Seal in the Council Chamber. He agrees with regulating smoking indoors but disagrees with regulating smoking in outdoor areas. Councilman Bennett agreed with Councilman Hundley and stated he appreciated the presentation on this. Mayor Galvan advised we still had motion on floor by Councilman Hundley to allow smoking in designated areas at Stoneville Memorial Park and a second by Councilman Bennett. All were in favor and motion carried.
- Weather Siren Town Administrator Webster advised of three companies he had contacted about a new weather siren that would be located at the intersection of NC 770 and 220 By-Pass. He is waiting on quotes and they are also researching maps to determine the coverage area for this location. He will provide further updates as information is received.
- 3. **Grants to purchase defibrillators** Town Administrator Webster advised he had contacted UNC Hospital in Eden, NC in reference to grant funds to purchase the defibrillators and waiting on someone to call him back. He has also applied for one grant that would provide defibrillators to Town Hall, Police Dept., and Fire Dept. He will continue to pursue funding.

Public Comments: None

Departmental Reports:

1. Fire – Chief Freeman provided update on number of medical and fire calls for August. He advised Squad was back in service and the new extrication tools were now on the squad. The old tools are off the squad and would like to recommend selling or donate them to Stoneyview VFD. Councilman Farmer asked Chief Freeman to present a formal request to be added to the Council Meeting Agenda as it needs to declared as surplus property. He also revisited the Active 911 alerts and thought it should only be for the fire service and not Town Administration. Councilman Farmer advised we had previously discussed this and determined it was a good idea for Town Hall Administration to have the alerts as it is public information and no names are associated with the alerts. This allows the Administration to handle calls from the public inquiring about sirens for various reasons. After further

discussion, it was decided that the Active 911 alerts would continue to be active for the Town Administrator and Finance Officer.

Councilman Bennet suggested the Council along with Town Administrator Webster meet with Department heads at various times to have open communication and discuss items at least in a twelve-month period. Councilman Farmer stated with regards to meetings and emails, all Council Members should be included so they are all hearing the information at the same time. Mayor Galvan advised that all Town Hall staff currently includes the entire Council on email responses and or requests from any one Council Member to keep everyone in the loop and Councilman Farmer stated that is the way it should be as they all need to be hearing the same thing.

- 2. Police Chief Moore advised school had started back and school traffic starts around 7:15am and Officer Riveria is sometimes still working traffic around 8:00am where it is backed up on Church St. They are looking to get DOT to reset traffic lights to assist with the traffic flow. New body cameras are in place. They are still having delays with paperwork from the State and other agencies are having the same issue. They continue to work Nuisance Abatement issues along with chicken violations related to permitting and Ordinance violations. The PD generator should be received in December. Councilman Farmer asked if the speed limit sign had been repaired and asked for one to be placed on Lemons St. Chief Moore advised they currently had it on Church St. but would move to Lemons St. next. Chief Moore will also work on getting another one in working order. He also advised they are close to being fully staffed. Councilman Farmer suggested that when the PD is fully staffed, that Chief Moore go back to eight hour days, five days a week as he deserves it. This would allow Chief Moore to make contact with businesses and residents again to improve public relations and have that presence which is good for the Town and community. Councilman Bennett agreed and would like to see Chief Moore return to a weekly eight hour schedule. There was further discussion about backed up school traffic. Officer Rivera is working with DOT to set the traffic signals in a way that improves the traffic flow.
- 3. Parks and Recreation Director Dillon Brown provided updates. He advised we had enough T-ball sign ups for two teams. He worked with Madison Mayodan to get these teams in the leagues that will play at two other parks along with games at Stoneville Memorial Park. He is working on adult softball leagues and looks like there will be four to five teams. He will be organizing a gym schedule once T-ball games are underway and hoping for two gym nights each week. He got the tennis court at Stoneville Memorial Park marked for pickleball and will offer indoor pickleball at some of the open gym nights. He participated in the Outdoors Master Plan for Rockingham County. Stoneville was briefly mentioned for a future trail being planned from Stoneville Memorial Park to the river but this plan is long term and not in the near future. Councilman Farmer mentioned the net at the Park needed to be tightened and the court sprayed for weeds.
- 4. **Public Works** Town Administrator Webster advised we are still dealing with discolored water issues in certain areas due to old galvanized pipes and lines continue to be flushed to clear the water. They bush hogged and cleaned up nuisance areas in town. The part-time employee continues to handle the mowing and edging sidewalks along Henry St., Glenn St., and Main St. Numerous water leaks were checked and taps were reconnecting on N. Glenn.

Town Administrator Report:

- 1. **Nuisance Abatement** Town Administrator Webster provided a listing of Nuisance Abatement issues and advised he had met with the Clerk of Court and District Attorney to discuss how to proceed on cases where violation notices are ignored.
- 2. Public Works Building We are waiting on the drawing needed to work with the engineers involved and then obtain an architectural drawing required due to the total cost of the project. Once this is received, the building process should move fairly quickly.
- 3. Downtown Parking Signs should be ready for pick-up within a week and Public Works will work to get the posts up and place signs in the parking lot across from Debbie's and also the parking lot portion to the side of Debbie's that we lease from Norfolk Southern.
- 4. Flooring for Council Chamber Waiting on quotes that should be received within two weeks. Councilman Bennett advised he voted against new flooring a few months ago and asked the reason for replacing the floor. Administrator Webster advised the Council voted to proceed with new flooring. Councilman Bennett stated again that he doesn't see the need for new flooring.

Upcoming	September	events were	announced.
----------	-----------	-------------	------------

Mayor Galvan thanked everyone for coming out

Motion made by Councilman Farmer to adjourn meeting. Councilman Hundley seconded. Motion carried.

Adjourned at 9:31pm	
Mayor, Kathy Stanley-Galvan	Town Clerk, Deleia Hutcherson

ORDINANCE NO. 0-2023-02

AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND CHAPTER 51 (UTILITY USE) OF THE CODE OF ORDINANCES OF THE TOWN OF STONEVILLE TO ADD A NEW SECTION 51.27 AND TO AMEND SECTION 51.47 REQUIRING APPLICANTS FOR WATER AND SEWER SERVICE OUTSIDE THE CORPORATE LIMITS OF THE TOWN TO PETITION FOR VOLUNTARY ANNEXATION

WHEREAS, North Carolina General Statutes Chapter 160A-312 stipulates that the rules for any public enterprise system that the Town operates shall be adopted by ordinance; and

WHEREAS, the Town desires establish a requirement in its Code of Ordinances that any applicant for water or sewer service outside of the corporate limits of the Town of Stoneville shall petition the Town for voluntary annexation.

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT ORDAINED, that the Town Council of the Town of Stoneville that Chapter 51 (Utility Use) of the Code of Ordinances of the Town of Stoneville shall be amended as follows:

Section 1. A new Section 51-27, Connections Outside of Town, under the heading entitled "WATER SYSTEM", is hereby adopted to read as follows:

§ 51.27 CONNECTIONS OUTSIDE TOWN.

Any person owning or controlling premises beyond the corporate limits of the town and desiring to connect to the town water system may apply to do so by complying with the requirements of the town. To be eligible for service, such applicant shall submit a petition for voluntary annexation to the town. Compliance with the requirements of the town shall be the responsibility of the property owner and shall be done under the general supervision of the Public Works Director of the town.

Section 2. Section 51-47, under the heading entitled "COLLECTION SYSTEM; WASTEWATER SYSTEM", is hereby amended to read as follows:

§ 51.47 CONNECTIONS OUTSIDE TOWN.

Any person owning or controlling premises beyond the corporate limits of the town and desiring to install a plumbing system for the purpose of discharging domestic and/or industrial waste into the sanitary sewers of the town may apply to do so by complying with the requirements of the town. To be eligible for service, such applicant shall submit a petition for voluntary annexation to the town. Compliance with the requirements of the town shall be the responsibility of the property owner and shall be done under the general supervision of the Public Works Director of the town.

Section 3.	This	Ordinance	shall be	effective	upon its	adoption.	

Adopted by the Town Co day of September, 2023.	uncil of the Town of Stoneville, North Carolina, this
	Kathy Stanley-Galvan, Mayor
	,



RESOLUTION R-2023-10

Town of Stoneville

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING DONATION OF PERSONAL PROPERTY TO NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION

WHEREAS, the Town of Stoneville owns extrication equipment, which is surplus to the needs of the town; and

WHEREAS, the Town desires to donate said personal property, as is, to Stoneyview VFD Station 80, a nonprofit organization which carries out the public purpose of providing fire protection services; and

WHEREAS, G.S. 160A-279 permits the Town Council to donate said property to nonprofit organizations provided that it is put to a public use;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Town Council of the Town of Stoneville that:

(1) The Town of Stoneville shall donate (6) Extrication Equipment Items shown below, as is, to Stoneyview VFD Station 80 to be used for providing fire protection services, and the Town Administrator is authorized to execute all necessary documents.

Hurst Cutter/spreader combination	JL-16	1991
Hurst Spreader	JL-32	1991
Hurst Cutter	ML-50	1991
Hurst ram with kit	JL30C	1991
Hurst/Honda pump	Brigg Stratton 170700	1991
Hydraulic hose	30 Feet	1991

(2) The donated items may be transferred upon adoption.

ADOPTED this the 3rd day of October, 2023.

Deleia Hutcherson, Town Clerk

Kathy Stanley-Galvan, Mayor



RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE DISPOSITION OF TOWN PROPERTY

WHEREAS, the Town Council of the Town of Stoneville, North Carolina desires to declare surplus and dispose of certain Town-owned property,

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Town Council that the items listed below, are hereby declared to be surplus to the needs of the Town of Stoneville:

Impress Adaptive Charger/W Chord	Motorola	N/A	WPLN4114AR	\$30-\$70
Impress Adaptive Charger/W Chord	Motorola	N/A	WPLN4114AR	\$30-\$70
Impress Adaptive Charger/W Chord	Motorola	N/A	WPLN4114AR	\$30-\$70
Impress Adaptive Charger/W Chord	Motorola	N/A	WPLN4114AR	\$30-\$70
Impress Adaptive Charger/W Chord	Motorola	N/A	WPLN4114AR	\$30-\$70
Impress Adaptive Charger/W Chord	Motorola	N/A	WPLN4114AR	\$30-\$70
Impress Adaptive Charger/W Chord	Motorola	N/A	WPLN4114AR	\$30-\$70
Impress Adaptive Charger/W Chord	Motorola	N/A	WPLN4114AR	\$30-\$70
Impress Adaptive Charger/W Chord	Motorola	N/A	WPLN4114AR	\$30-\$70
Siren box with mic	Galls Street Thunder	30613668	ST160	\$70-\$100
Hand held radio w/ mic & battery	Motorola XTS 2500	205CLT7098	H46UCF9PW58N	\$270-\$340
Hand held radio w/ battery	Motorola XTS 2500	205CLT7099	H46UCF9PW58N	\$200-\$270
Hand held radio w/ mic & battery	Motorola XTS 2500	205ck05332	H46UCF9PW58N	\$270-\$340
Hand held radio w/ battery	Motorola XTS 2500	205CWV3988	H46UCF9PW58N	\$200-\$270
Hand held radio w/mic & battery	Motorola XTS 2500	205CLT7100	H46UCF9PW58N	\$270-\$340
Hand held radio w/ mic & battery	Motorola XTS 2500	205CLT7101	H46UCF9PW58N	\$270-\$340
Hand held radio w/ mic & battery	Motorola XTS 2500	205CK05329	H46UCF9PW58N	\$270-\$340
Hand help radio w/mic & battery	Motorola XTS 2500	205CMV3989	H46UCF9PW58N	\$270-\$340
Hand help radio w/mic & battery	Motorola XTS 2500	205CKX4092	H46UCF9PW58N	\$270-\$340
Hand help radio w/mic & battery	Motorola XTS 2500	205CK05330	H46UCF9PW58N	\$270-\$340

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Administrator is hereby authorized to dispose of the aforementioned vehicle(s) and equipment by any means allowable to include offering for sale at public auction, donation to a non-profit organization, Internet on-line offering, private negotiation and sale, upset bid process, or destruction. The Town Administrator is to report the result of the sale of the items at the next regular meeting of the Town Council following the sale.

ADOPTED this the 3rd day of October, 2023.	
	Kathy Stanley-Galvan, Mayor
Deleia Hutcherson, Town Clerk	